
 

Opening Thoughts from the Director  IN THIS ISSUE 
 

 

 

Observing Advent through the eyes of mercy. 
 

The other day, I witnessed a women yelling and 
shaking her fist at a driver who parked in what she 
thought was “her” parking spot. The words she 
mouthed to the other driver…well you can 
imagine.  
 

This sight triggered for me how often we can fail 
as Christians to show mercy or offer forgiveness 
to one another, even during the Advent season. 
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Advent season is meant to be a holy, penitential, reflective, and a prayerful time. It is a season when 
we should stop to listen attentively and notice how Jesus is constantly drawing us to greater friendship 
with Him here and now in preparation for His glorious return.  
 

God’s forgiveness and mercy lives in all of us. God is our merciful companion on life’s journey and 
invites us to offer mercy to one another. Life events, like above, are an opportunity to increase our 
knowledge of Him and learn to be merciful. If we can recognize these moments for what they are 
“teachable moments” we are transformed into the image and likeness of Christ. 
 

How is this Advent season making a difference in your relationship with God? How are you striving to 
be merciful as our Creator is merciful? 

 May God gives you strength, hope and joy, 

 
SSM Associates Director 

  



 

 
     The SSM Associates movement gained definition and identity in 1985: more recruitment materials 
were developed as the Program gained definition and identity. A “Membership Directory”, listing all the 
Associates, was provided to each Associate. The directory listed Associates by each geographic area 
of the state, which included Rhinelander/Tomahawk, Stevens Point, Marshfield, Oshkosh, and 
Milwaukee. These area groups were informally called clusters. In 1985, there were two Days of Sharing 
held in Wisconsin for Associates and Sisters. One was held in Oshkosh in February and one in Stevens 
Point in May. In addition, a Retreat Day was held in Milwaukee in July. Invitations went out to - 14 - 
Associates to take part in SSM Community workshops and seminars throughout the year. On October 
20, 1985, seventeen new Associates were received into the Program at Mother of Sorrows Convent in 
Milwaukee, and twenty-four renewed. 
 

     The culmination of 1985 was the first Associates’ Conference for Tomorrow (ACT), held in Stevens 
Point in November and was attended by a large number of Sisters and Associates. The purpose was to 
bring together Associates and Sisters to refine the vision of the Program and to give direction and input. 
The needs of each of the Associate clusters were addressed. It was an opportunity to foster the 
boundedness between Associates and Sisters. The issues addressed were the clarification and 
communication of the ongoing role of Associates and the role the Sisters play in the Program, the 
spiritual development of Associates, and how the sisters might be able to share their resources, both 
material and human. The large participation by both Sisters and Associates at this conference signaled 
strong commitment to the Program. 
 

 

     In 1986, Sister Marcella Winkels (pictured to the left) became the Associate 
Director when Sister Raphael began service as a member of the Milwaukee 
Provincial Council. Associates also participated in two Days of Sharing, in Oshkosh, 
Wis., and Marshfield, Wis., and a Retreat Day was held in Stevens Point. 
 

     There were two Days of Sharing in 1986, the first of which was held in Oshkosh 
in February. As was typical of these days, usually about thirty-five to forty Associates 
and Sisters were in attendance. In addition, everyone was invited to bring guests, 
whether prospective Associates or not. On this day the speaker was Sr. M. Regina 
Bruen, SSM. Her topic was A Call to Ministry. Her talk outlined the history of the 
church, comparing pre-Vatican days of everything being delineated by ordained 
clergy to post-Vatican days, with the church becoming universal and calling all 

people to the ministry by their baptism and confirmation. Sr. Regina elaborated on many forms of 
ministry and ended with comments affirming the energy and commitment of the Associates. She 
confirmed the rightness of using the many gifts of the laity.  
 

     A second Day of Sharing in 1986 was held in Marshfield, Wisconsin, in May. A Retreat Day was 
held in Stevens Point in September. The “Outreach” was again published by the Marshfield cluster, as 
had been done in 1985. As Sr. Raphael began her service as a member of the Milwaukee Provincial 
Council, Sr. Marcella Winkels became Associate Director in the late summer. In October, 1986, nine 
new Associates were received into the program at a ceremony at Mother of Sorrows Convent in 
Milwaukee. 
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MILWAUKEE CLUSTER 
    
   Our meeting Oct 8, 2016 followed Chapter 6 of Pope 
Francis’ book: The Holy Year of Mercy. Pope Francis 
says: “We must learn well that mercy is greater than 
prejudice, and Jesus is so very merciful.” 
   Jesus went to Jacob’s well, sat down to rest, and 
encountered a woman of Samaria there and asked her for a drink. She was surprised because a Jew 
had no contact with a Gentile, no less a woman, because they were considered unclean. Jesus 
showed her mercy, compassion and spoke to her of the saving water of eternal life.  
   Prejudice came during the exile because Samaritans intermarried with the Jews. This made them 
unclean. In times of prejudice: bullying, discrimination of race or creed, disfigured looks, learning 
disabilities, or war among nations as in the bombing of Japan, we turn to God in prayer for answers. 
We go to God, the author of truth, and pray for those who don’t know God, those who turn away from 
Him, and ourselves when we need reconciliation. We learn to let go of prejudice. During the year of 
mercy we have been reminded to follow the spiritual and corporal works of mercy, to help the 
marginalized and sometimes to go out of our comfort zone and tell our own story. 
   Whether we pray for victims of human trafficking, refer someone to an organization to help with 
drugs or alcohol addiction, help for natural disasters, help to prevent abortions, pray for God’s hand to 
guide elections, we open our hearts to be faithful to His word and truth.  
   The woman at the well left her jar, went and told the whole town what Jesus had done. She 
announced that she saw the Messiah, and then told everyone to come and see Him. When they 
came, they saw, and then asked Jesus to stay with them and He did for two days. The Samaritans 
then said, “We believe for we have heard for ourselves and we know this is indeed the Savior of the 
world.” We reflect, grow and act according to His guidance.  
   November 20th, Solemnity of Christ the King, the Holy Door will be sealed. We are thankful to the 
Holy Trinity for this extraordinary time of grace. 
 
 

Respectfully submitted  
by Angie Driscoll 

 
 

 

 

  

The Stevens Point Cluster met on October 6, 2016 in Kostka Hall of Holy 

Spirit Parish. We began with a reflection on today's reading. We followed 

with faith sharing.  Our discussion included current activities of the members. 

We talked about how we are reacting/feeling about news stories that we hear 

each day. It is so hard to hear some of the challenges the poor face, 

especially the people of Haiti.  

     We are hoping for a direction of study from our renewal in November in 

Oshkosh. We also are seeking other sources. One idea may be to read, and 

discuss as we read, Sister Joyce Rupp's                                                                   

new book "Fly While You Still Have Wings".                                                       

It sounds like it might be a good book to                                                           

remind us of how our retirement years can                                                          

be enriching & rewarding.   

                                                      Respectfully submitted by,  
                                                                         Sherry Boyce 
 

 

STEVENS POINT CLUSTER 



DENVILLE CLUSTER  

   Gerrie Taormina brought a friend, Doloris MacDonald, to our meeting on November 20th. Dolores is 
a Eucharistic Minister at St. Clare’s Hospital and a member of St. Mary’s Parish in Denville. Denville, 
11/20/16.  
   It is so fitting that the Year of Mercy ended on the last Sunday of the Church Year.  In today’s 
Gospel, our Lord, Jesus Christ, ended His life with one last act of Mercy.  As the thief on the left 
cajoles Jesus and asks to be taken down from the cross, the thief on the right admonishes him saying 
that they deserve their punishment because of their crimes but This Man has done no wrong.  He 
then proceeds to ask Jesus to remember him.  Jesus, with His last breaths and in pain, looks 
mercifully toward the thief on the right and promises him that this day he will be with Him in paradise.  
What an amazing heart of Mercy, Jesus has and what an example He set for us all.  It is no wonder 
that Mother Frances, so merciful in her dealing with others, had her heart and vision set on Jesus on 
the Cross and Mary there with Him.  Our Associate table was full and Sr. Marie joined and shared 
with us once again We Associates concluded our year-long reflections on Mercy with a prayer service 
on Mercy (provided by Sr. Joan)  followed by sharing our personal experiences with Mercy toward 
others.  Joyce gave us an update on all of the charities in which we are involved and today we 
collected new items for Christmas for the women and children in the battered women’s shelter as well 
as food for the food pantry.  While wishing a Happy Thanksgiving, we closed the Year of Mercy and 
look forward to the new year studying the charism of the SSMs and their Associates. 
 

Respectfully submitted by,  
Louise Ulan 
 

 
 

ROSWELL CLUSTER 

   The SSM Associates gathered on Sunday October 16, 2016 in the 
community room of St. Peter’s Parish. The rosary was recited with each 
SSM Associate praying a decade. Then refreshments provided by John 
and Geneva were enjoyed while members visited with each other and 
shared their ministerial action during the month. There were no minutes 
recorded the weekend of our retreat and Renewal day. 
 

   Study: John passed out a two and a half page guide entitled “October 
is Rosary Month: Why pray the rosary?” Each SSM Associate read a  

part of it, discussion followed and it was agreed by all that praying the rosary is an important part of 
our prayer life.  
 

Sunshine: Lucy reported that she had sent a sympathy card to Leticia Gomez who lost her brother 
recently.  
 

SSM Associate business: John read a letter that was left with him by Sister Maria and Carrie 
addressed to the SSM Associates, Roswell NM stating how much they enjoyed meeting and spending 
the day with our cluster. SSM Associates remarked that it had been a wonderful day from the 
beginning meeting Sister Maria and Carrie, the retreat was excellent, the lunch was enjoyable as was 
the afternoon outing. Members appreciated Fr. Charlie’s participation in our recommitment at Mass. 
After the Mass some of the SSM Associates gathered at John’s house.  
 

Our annual Thanksgiving luncheon to be held on November 20th. Priests from three parishes will be 
invited as well as the Deacons. SSM Associates are welcome to invite guests.  
 
 
 
 

Respectfully submitted by,  
Geneva Dominguez 

 
 
 

 

 



 

SSM ASSOCIATES  
2016 RECOMMITMENT DAY CELEBRATION 

 

 
 

Each year associates sign their covenant statement and make a public recommitment to the SSM 
community. These covenant statements speak of the charism, contemplative and apostolic service, 
and the values of the sisters.  Associates are then asked to write down what their promise is for the 
upcoming year.   

 

 DENVILLE, New Jersey 
                                                          

 
MIDWEST, Wisconsin 

 
ROSWELL, New Mexico 

 
 TULSA, Oklahoma 

  

 



 
WICHITA, Kansas 

 

We have different gifts, according to the grace given us. If a man's gift is prophesying, let him use it in 
proportion to his faith. If it is serving, let him serve; if it is teaching, let him teach; if it is encouraging, 
let him encourage; if it is contributing to the needs of others, let him give generously; if it is leadership, 
let him govern diligently; if it is showing mercy, let him do it cheerfully.                                 
                                                                                                                                                             (NIV, Romans 12:5-8) 

 

Welcome Our Newest SSM Associates 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Gerladine (Gerri) Taormina 

Denville Cluster 
Lillian (Lilly) Madden 

Denville Cluster 
William (Bill) Johnson 

Wichita Cluster 
I accept the values of the Sisters of the Sorrowful mother and insofar as I am able I will witness to 
these values in muy life and my ministry. It is in this spirit that I make my Covenant toé 
 
…give dedicated service in 
order to increzse my spiritual life 
for the honor and glory of God 
and in order to benefit others 
with spiritual needs as well as 
corporal needs. 

 
…as a servant of God, I want to 
serve the Lord by helping others 
through prayers, chrity and love. 

 
…read and study the bible more 
often, try to attend Mass once 
during the week, and go to 
confession more often. 
 

  

 



 

  

On Nov 22, Wisconsin LIFE, produced by Wisconsin 
Public Radio and Wisconsin Public Television aired 
a story featuring Pat Hilbert (SSM Associate - St. 
Point Cluster, since 2001) and how Pat is bringing 
together unwanted stuffed animals with children in 
need.   
 
You can view Pat’s story online at: 
http://www.wisconsinlife.org/archive/all 

 

We invite you to submit a story and photo for our SPOTLight  feature. We want to celebrate your 
ministries and encourage others through your example. Of particular interest are personal 
testimonies, stories how children and adults have been impacted by the program, unique service 
projects, special family moments, favorite memories, and exceptional work. Please email us your 
story in 500 words or less to ssmassoc@aol.com.  
 

A Moment for CONTEMPLATION 

The goal is balance.  We need balance between work and play. We 
need balance giving and receiving. We need balance in thought and 
feelings. We need balance in caring for our physical self and our spiritual 
self.  
 

A balance life has harmony between professional like and a personal 
like. There may be times when we need to climb mountains at work. 
There may be times when we put extra energy into serving others. But, 
the overall picture needs to balance.  
 

Just as a balanced nutritional diet takes into account the realm of our  nutritional  needs to stay 
healthy, a balanced life takes into account all our needs: our needs for friends, work, love, family, 
play, private time and spiritual time – time with God. If we get out of balance, our inner voice will tell 
us. We need to listen. 
 

A Conversation Within:  
Today, I will examine my life to see if the scales have swung too far in any area, or far enough in 
some. I will work toward achieving balance. 
 

Prayer: 
Dear Lord, help me to attain that balance in all areas of my life. Examine my heart, and show me 
those places where I may be out of balance. Help me to focus on the things that are most important, 
and keep me from being distracted by the things that would steal my time and attention. Protect me 
from those things that try to keep me from reaching my goals and achieving the dreams that you have 
put in my heart.  Amen 

http://www.wisconsinlife.org/archive/all
mailto:ssmassoc@aol.com


 Let Us Pray 
 

Together, let us pray for the needs of our brothers and sisters.  Please remember these intentions in 
your daily prayers 

 
Barbara Ann Bogner, 61, passed away on Tues. Nov. 
15, 2016, in Wichita, Ks. Barbara was born April 5, 1955, 
in Wichita, Ks. the daughter of Matthew and Marcella 
“Kerschen” Bogner. She became an SSM Associate, 
Wichita KS in 1992.  
 
Barbara is survived by her Mother: Marcella (Sally) 
Bogner, Brothers: Don of Haven, Ks., Gerry & Michelle of 
Mulvane, Ks., Dave& Marsha of Mt. Hope, Ks., Duane of 
Mt. Hope, Ks., Sisters: Teresa & Kevin Achilles of Haven, 
Ks., and Mary Jean & Joe Wary of Colwich, Ks., four 
nephews and nine nieces. Barbara was preceded in 
death by her Father, Matthew, and a niece Blake Erin 
Bogner. 
 

 

 

Felisa Galvan (SSM Associate – Wichita, KS), 
who is combating a long term illness and was 
recently hospitalized. 
 

During the month of November heavy rain fell in 
the Dominican Republic. Sisters Bernie, Corita 
and Arabia who live in the Dominican Republic 
shared with us that they live in Santiago and are 
surrounded by mountains that has helped to 
protect them.  However, there are thousands of 
residents who have been displaced by the floods 
and landslides.  Caritas Dominican Republic  is 
doing what they can for the homeless. 

Katisha and Ted Jensen who were married on 
Sept 10, 2016. In October 2016, Katisha was 
diagnosed with Stage 4 breast cancer. 

  
SSM Prayer Associates include all those in need in our daily prayer. Include your special intentions by 
submitting your prayer requests by one of the methods listed below.  
 
Your prayer request will be placed into the Sisters of Sorrowful Mother Prayer book of intentions 
located at Franciscan Courts, Oshkosh WI and will be shared with our SSM Prayer Associates. 
 
                            Email:      ssmassoc@aol.com 
 

                            Phone:    (920) 410-4173 
 

                            Mail:        815 S. Westhaven Dr. 
                                            Suite 100 
                                            Oshkosh, WI  54904 

 
 
ά¢ƘŜǊŜ ŀǊŜ Ƴŀƴȅ ǿŀȅǎ ǘƻ ƭƻǾŜ ƻƴŜΩǎ ƴŜƛƎƘōƻǊΣ ōǳǘ ƛƴǘŜǊŎŜǎǎƻǊȅ ǇǊŀȅŜǊτpraying on behalf of other peopleτhas 
Ǝƻǘ ǘƻ ōŜ ƻƴŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ Ƴƻǎǘ ǇƻǿŜǊŦǳƭΦέ   Ϥ ¦ƴƪƴƻǿƴ 

http://www.caritas.org/where-we-are/latin-america/dominican-republic/
mailto:ssmassoc@aol.com
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Answers located in the  

January Issue 

 

CENSUS 

BABY 

MANGER 

DONKEY 

SHEPHERDS 

STABLE 

MARY 

JOSEPH 

HAY 

STAR 

KINGS 

BETHLEHEM 

HEARLD 

 

 Answers for OCTOBERôS Word Search 

 

 
 



  

 
Birthdays are sent from above to show us Godôs grace and unfailing love. On your 
birthday, hoping you know just how special you areé 
 

 Missy Hampel Wichita Cluster December 11 
 Priscilla Burt St. Lucia  Cluster December 13 
 Adriane Eoga Denville Cluster December 20 
 Eva Hilmes Midwest Cluster December 20 
 Lorraine Glodowski Midwest Cluster December 21 
 Mary Giradi Denville Cluster December 22 
 Sandee Cooper Tulsa/Broken Arrow Cluster December 22 
 Cipriana Stiffler Roswell Cluster December 25 
 Fr. John Wade Tulsa/Broken Arrow Cluster December30 

 
 

 

 
 
Find us on the Web: 
http://sistersofthesorrowfulmother.org/associates/  
 

Contact us: 
SSM Associates 
815 S Westhaven Dr.  Suite 100 
Oshkosh, Wisconsin 54904 

Email:   
SSMAssoc@aol.com 
 
Phone:   (920) 410-4173 

 

http://sistersofthesorrowfulmother.org/associates/
http://sistersofthesorrowfulmother.org/associates/

